
12th July 2021

Dear Parents & Carers,

Staffing and Classes - September 2021

We are pleased to announce details of staffing and classes for the new academic year, starting 6th
September 2021. Details of which class your child will be in and who their teacher will be can be found
below. With your child’s report, you will also find a social story.  This details the name of your child’s new
class, photographs of the staff they will be working with and the classroom they will be in.  Please share this
with your child.  All children will have the opportunity to spend time with their new teacher for the morning of
Thursday 15th July, during which they will undertake a number of ‘getting to know you activities’ and have
the opportunity to ask any questions.

Your child’s current teacher will make certain that all important information is shared with their new teacher,
in order to ensure a smooth transition for all pupils. We know that for some children, change can be a cause
of anxiety, so please be reassured that we will take all necessary measures to help all children enjoy a
smooth transition, including providing additional support where necessary.

After careful consideration, we have decided that children will all move up in their current classes. We
recognise that the last two years have been highly disruptive for children’s education and that some
continuity will be welcomed and beneficial to children. We will continue to review this year on year and
ensure that classes are organised in a way that leads to optimum learning.

September 2021 will see the launch of great learning opportunities and new, exciting experiences for your
children.  After so much recent disruption, all staff at South Borough are very much looking forward to
working with our pupils in the new academic year and helping them continue to make fantastic achievements
with their learning.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards,

Mrs J Olivier Mr M Currie
Executive Headteacher Head of School



Staffing Information for 2021-2022

EARLY YEARS
New Class Teacher Support staff

Nursery Mrs K Cluett Mrs L Nevis

Reception (Green) Mrs C Hunt
Miss T Monticelli (S. Direct)

Mr D Marsh (HLTA)
Mrs D Field

Reception (Red) Mr J Blanco Miss A Mepsted Evans

KEY STAGE 1 - YEARS 1 and 2
Current
class

New Class Teacher Support staff

Reception
(Red)

1B Mrs L Brough (M,Tu,W)
Miss E Ballard (Th,Fr)

Mrs L Walker
Mrs S Rammandala

Reception
(Green)

1H Miss Z Huggins Mrs K Mitchell (HLTA)

1S 2Wa Miss E Walter Mrs S Tebbutt (HLTA)
Mrs L Bell-Herbert

1B 2Wr Miss K Wright Mr P Lloyd
Mrs C Morfey

LOWER KEY STAGE 2 - YEARS 3 and 4
Current
class

New Class Teacher Support staff

2F 3F Mrs M Ford Miss R Sainz-Baranda (HLTA)

2W 3S Mr D Smith Mrs J Fuller

3H 4B Mrs K Baird Mrs C Cooke (HLTA)

3W 4C Miss L Chevis Mrs C Herath

3B 4N Miss O Newman Mrs S Moore



UPPER KEY STAGE 2 - YEARS 5 and 6
Current
class

New Class Teacher Support staff

4A 5A Mr J Allchin Miss H May

4N 5C Miss L Collins Mrs M Brum (HLTA)

4C 5P Mrs N Paterson Mrs A Kotiah-Harris

5S 6S Mr B Smith Mrs S Sudell

5W 6W Mrs T Watts Mrs A Miller (HLTA)

Other Staffing Information 2021-2022

LEADERSHIP TEAM
Mrs J Olivier – Executive Headteacher

Mr M Currie – Head of School
Mr L Clarke – Deputy Headteacher (Y4/5 Phase Leader)

Miss H Ballard - Assistant Headteacher (Y1/2 Phase Leader)
Mrs C Hunt - EYFS Phase Leader
Mrs T Watts - Y3/6 Phase Leader

Mrs R Fulcher - SENCO

BREAKFAST CLUB
Mrs J Slann (Supervisor)

Mrs J Fuller
Mrs A Salt

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB
Mrs L King (Supervisor)

Mrs J Slann
Mrs K Mitchell
Mrs S Sudell

NON CLASS BASED SUPPORT STAFF
Miss L Webb  – Art Teacher

Mrs T Samways - Senior Teaching Assistant
Mrs N White - Play Leader

Mrs D Reardon – Office Manager
Mrs D Jensen – Office Administrator

Mr K Perring - Site Manager
Mr P Nankervis - Caretaker


